SCHOOLS FORUM


17th March 2015

The Living Wage
	Lead Officer
	Richard Morgan

	Contact details
	Richard_morgan@bathnes.gov.uk  01225 395220

	Forum asked to decide / steer / be informed
	To inform the forum of the latest information relating to the introduction of the living wage 

	Time Needed
	20 Mins


Introduction
At the meeting of the full Council on Tuesday 17 February the budget for 2015-16 was debated and agreed.  As part of the budget settlement it was agreed that the Council would remove the five lowest pay points from the current scheme therefore moving all affected employees on to Pay Point 11.

The aim of this decision is to move all employees on to a salary which reflects the “living wage”.  This change will be implemented for 1 April 2015.

Given the difficulty in aligning the budget setting decisions of the Council with the budget planning cycle of Schools Forum and individual schools it has not been possible to factor this change into the planning for schools budgets for the coming financial year.  In recognition of this the Council has agreed to fund the implementation of this change for maintained schools for the 2015-16 financial year only.  This means that all Community, Voluntary Controlled and Voluntary Aided schools will receive from the Council the costs of implementing this change for one year.

Allocations to schools
In assessing the impact of the decision to increase the lowest spinal column point to SCP11, it has been estimated that the overall cost to maintained schools will be approximately £175k. This estimate has been generated from a download of the January payroll and extrapolated to include schools using non B&NES payroll systems.
In making allocations to schools it is planned to capture the first payroll run once the increases have been made and assess the annual cost to each school at that point. Then make a payment directly to each school for the calculated annual cost. The actual date of this first payment is still unclear as the change to the council’s payroll system may delay the first payment beyond April.
On-Going Costs

In making the decision to support maintained schools for 2015-16 there is an impact in future years that will need to be supported by the DSG. Forum will need to incorporate this cost into its inflationary pressures for 2017-18.

Academies
This change does not apply to academies and should an academy choose to follow this proposal they will have to fully meet the additional costs as that part of the local authority budget from which this policy change would have been funded has already been transferred to academies as part of their financial settlement and funding agreement.
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